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Wednesday 18th  March 2020
Coronavirus – Updates and advice
Dear Parent/ Carer,
Firstly may I thank all families and pupils for their on going support during this period and our staff for going above and beyond to make sure appropriate provision is in place.
Self Isolation

We continue to ask that should yourself or ANY member of the family demonstrate any symptoms of a cough and / or a high temperature that you self isolate for a period of 14 days. Whilst this advice can vary and change it is my overall consideration that this still remains the best advice to ensure the wellbeing of all.

Provision of work

All staff have now updated their class pages on our school website https://www.lea-st-marys.lancs.sch.uk  with work that can be completed in the event of self isolation and/or closures. In addition, under the  ‘Pupils’ tab ,you will see a new ‘Home School Links’ area which contains links to an Online Safety resource tool as well as lots of other Literacy and Numeracy sites.
If you do not have access to the internet please advise your child’s class Teacher so we can arrange  alternatives.

Cleaning and good hygiene
In order to ensure the safety of all members of our school family children are supported to wash their hands upon entry to school and frequently, throughout the day with antibacterial soap for at least 20 seconds. We also have a rota in place in addition to our standard daily cleaning practices. This  involves staff cleaning all ‘high touch’ areas such as handrails, door handles etc. an additional three times daily so you can feel assured we are making every effort. 
Cancelled events:

19.3.20 - Lenten Mass and Breakfast and remaining services

20.3.20 - Celebration Assembly and colour stalls. For this Fridays Lenten activity pupils may choose to wear their own clothes in their House Teams colours or simply choose to wear Pj’s. Donation to CAFOD.
24.3.20 –Class 4 trip to Beacon Fell- Monies will be refunded.

31.3.20- Easter Play/ Production. This will be rescheduled.

3.4.20 - Easter Bonnet parade

Please note: Breakfast club will temporarily cease to be offered.

After School club will, at present, continue to run as normal.
Family support

If you are concerned that you may struggle to have all you would need should a closure become necessary such as appropriate amounts of food and would like to speak to someone in confidence about provision please contact us here at school and we will endeavor to support you to the best of our ability.

We would like to collect tinned goods / long life milk and dried items such as noodles/ biscuits to support both members of our school family and the wider community. Any donations may be delivered to the entrance foyer.
Thank you for your continued support at this time. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
Kind Regards

Mrs. A. Brogden

Head Teacher

‘Happy are those who hear the word of 


God and keep it’ Luke 11:28








